四川省广安市中考英语试卷

一听下面 10 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题后所给的 ABC 三个选项中选出最佳答案。(共 10 小题,每小题 1 分,满分 10 分)

1How will the man go to Beijing?







A

В

C

【答案】 B

【考点】听录音选图

【解析】【听力原文】略

2What is Lucy doing?







Α

В

C

【答案】 B

【考点】听录音选图

【解析】【听力原文】略

3Where does the man want to go?





С



A

В

【答案】 C

【考点】听录音选图

【解析】【听力原文】略

4What is the weather like today?







A B C

【答案】 A

【考点】听录音选图

【解析】【听力原文】略

5What is Jack's sister's job?







В

【答案】 C 【考点】听录音选图 【解析】【听力原文】略 6What fruit does Tina prefer? A a banana B An C A pear apple 【答案】 A 【考点】短对话理解 【解析】【听力原文】略 7Who will the girl buy a gift for? A Herself B Her C Her friend aunt 【答案】 B 【考点】短对话理解 【解析】【听力原文】略 8How much is the book? A 20 yuan B 15 C 12 yuan yuan 【答案】 C 【考点】短对话理解 【解析】【听力原文】略 9How many times has the man been to Japan? В A Once Twice С Never 【答案】 B 【考点】短对话理解 【解析】【听力原文】略 10Where does Linda come from? A English B Fr America

【答案】 A 【考点】短对话理解 【解析】【听力原文】略 二听下面三短对话和一段独白。从题后所给的 ABC 三个选项中选出三个选项中选出最佳答案。(共 10 小题;每小题1分,满分10分) 11 听对话,回答问题。 (1) What does John want to do? A Wash his hands B Do his homework C Play computer games (2) What's the time now? A 7:00 B 8:00 C 9:00 【答案】 (1) C (2) A 【考点】长对话理解 【解析】【听力原文】略 12 听对话,回答问题。 (1) What's wrong with Mrs Green? A She has a headache B She has a fever C She has a cold (2) What does the doctor advise Mrs Green to do? B Do more A Have less medicine exercise C Eat more fruit 【答案】 (1) C(2) B 【考点】长对话理解 【解析】【听力原文】略 13 听对话,回答问题。 (1) What instrument does Betty play? A The guitar B The C The violin piano

(2) What is Mike like?

A Shy	B Funny
90	C Hard-working
【答案】 (1) A (2) B	
【考点】长对话理解	
【解析】【听力原文】略	
14 听下面一段独白,回答问题。	
(1) Cindy's favourite place in the house is	
A the kitchen	B the
garden	C her bedroom
(2) The dining table is the best place to	
A eat	B do
homework	C both A and B
(3) There arebedrooms	
A two	
B three	
C four	
(4) What color is Cindy's room?	
A Blue	
B Red	
C Pink	
【答案】 (1) A (2) C (3) B (4) C	
【考点】短文理解	
【解析】【听力原文】略	
三完形填空(共两篇;共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)	
15 先通读下面短文,掌握其大意,然后从各题所给的 ABCD 四个选项	中选出可以填入相应空白处的最
佳选项。	
Dear Tony,	
How are you?	
I'm in England now I'm writing thisi	n English I have got some new
friends here—Kate, Kevin and Ronny They are2	a football match on TV at
my home at the moment	-

I like English breakfast—I always eat comflakes(脆玉米片)with a lot of milk Every				
morning I get up at 6 o'clock3 the milkman comes at that time I can get a big bottle of milk from him In the morning school starts at 9:00 and the classes finish				
a big bottle of milk from him in the morning school starts at 9:00 and the classes finish				
at 12:30 In England, students have lunch at school In the afternoon we have				
two lessons and we go home at 4:00 pm I always have many things to do after school				
I am very 5 every day, but I'm still happy				
Yours.				

1 A book	B email	C news	D song
2 A watching	B buying	C having	D playing
3 A or	B so	C but	D because
4 A ever	B never	C usually	D hardly
5 A cold	B busy	C healthy	D funny

【答案】 (1) B; (2) A; (3) D; (4) C; (5) B;

【考点】日常生活类,记叙文

【解析】【分析】本文大明在写给 Tony 的信中介绍了自己的日常生活。

- (1) 句意: 我正在用英语写这封电子邮件。A 书, B 电子邮件, C 新闻, D 歌曲, 本文大明在写给 Tony 的信中介绍了自己的日常生活, 故选 B。
- (2) 句意:他们此刻在家里正在电视上观看一场足球比赛。A 观看,B 买,C 有,D 玩耍,watch TV,固定搭配,看电视,故选 A。
- (3) 句意:每天早上我 6点起床,因为送牛奶的人那时来了。A或者,B所以,C但是,D因为,此处介绍原因,故是 because,故选 D。
- (4)句意:下午我们通常上两节课,下午4点回家。A 曾经,B 从未,C 经常,D 几乎不,根据 I always have many things to do after school 可知本文是讲述日常,故是经常做的事情,故选 C。
- (5) 句意: 我每天很忙,但很开心。A 寒冷的,B 忙碌的,C 健康的,D 有趣的,根据 but I'm still happy 可知忙碌的与 but 构成对比,故选 B。
- 【点评】考查词汇在篇章中的运用能力,答题时首先要跳过空格通读文章掌握其大意,然后细读文章字斟句酌逐一作答,注意考虑句型语法搭配语境等因素。最后通读一遍检查验证。

 16 从各题所给的 ABCD 四个选项中选出可以填入相应空白处的最佳选项。

Every April, there is a special day in China It is called Qingming Festival, also called Tomb -Sweeping Day on that the day, people_______ and honor (纪念) their ancestors

Daming

(祖先) Qingming is a(n) _____ Chinese festival It has a long history It began over 2,000 years ago A famous poem______ the Tang Dynasty poet Du Mu describes the day: "Rains fall heavily as Qingming comes, and passers-by(行人) with lowered sprits go" Tomb-Sweeping Day has been a public______ on the Chinese mainland(中国 大陆) since 2024 On this day, ______ bring flowers, food and wine to their ancestors' tombs(坟墓)They put food like cakes and fruits in front of the tombs After that, they_____ 6 the dirt off the tombs and remember their dead family members do Chinese people do this? That's because people think that visiting tombs to ______8 respect (尊重) to their dead family members However, Tomb-Sweeping Day is not only about this During that time, the weather is becoming______9 People are also able to garden (从事园艺)and enjoy outdoor activities Families often _____ 10 ___ for outings (远足) or fly kites at this time C see D find 1 A remember B meet 2 A popular B famous C traditional D unhappy 3 A for B by C with D as 4 A weekend B weekday C journey D holiday 5 A classes B families C friends D groups 6 A turn B keep C sweep D go 7 A Why B When C Where D Who 8 A bring B show C make D take 9 A warmer B colder C cooler D shorter 10 A have fun B work hard C pull together D get together 【答案】 (1) A; (2) C; (3) B; (4) D; (5) B; (6) C; (7) A; (8) B; (9) A; (10) D; 【考点】社会现象类,说明文 【解析】【分析】本文介绍是中国传统节日清明节,在这天人们通常去祖先的坟墓祭祀打扫。

- (1) 句意: 在那天人们纪念他们的祖先。A 纪念,B 遇到,C 看到,D 发现,根据 and honor(纪念) their ancestors 可知是纪念,故选 A。
- (2) 句意:清明节是中国的传统节日。A流行的,B著名的,C传统的,D不开心的,根据 It has a long history ,可知是传统的,故选 C。

- (3) 句意: 唐代诗人杜牧的一首名诗描述了这一天: "清明时节雨纷纷,路上行人欲断魂" A 为了, B 被, C 有, D 作为,此处表示被某人写的诗,故选 B。
- (4) 句意:清明节自以来一直是中国大陆的公共假日。A 周末, B 平时, C 旅程, D 假日, 根据 It is called Qingming Festival,可知这是个假日,故选 D。
- (5) 句意: 家人们开来花,食物和酒来给他们的祖先扫墓。A课,B家庭,C朋友,D组,根据 ancestors' tombs ,可知家人纪念祖先,故选B。
- (6) 句意: 在那之后,他们清扫坟墓上的泥土,并记起他们死去的家人。A 翻转,B 保持,C 打扫,D 去,根据 dirt off the tombs , 可知是打扫,清理的意思,故选 C。
- (7)句意:中国人为什么这么做呢? A 为什么, B 当……的时候, C 哪里, D 谁, 根据 That's because 可知是为什么, 故选 A。
- (8) 句意:这是因为人们认为拜访坟墓是为了向死去的家人表示尊重。A带了,B显示,C制作,D 拿走,show respect to sb,固定搭配,向某人表达尊敬,故选B。
- (9)句意: 在那期间,天气越来越暖和了。A 温暖的, B 寒冷的, C 凉爽的, D 短的, 根据 enjoy outdoor activities 可知指天气温暖适合户外活动, 故选 A。
- (10) 句意:家庭经常在这个时候聚在一起外出或放风筝。A玩得开心,B努力工作,C 齐心协力 , D相聚,根据 outings or fly kites at this time,可知聚在一起 ,故选 D。
- 【点评】考查词汇在篇章中的运用能力,答题时首先要跳过空格通读文章掌握其大意,然后细读文章字斟句酌逐一作答,注意考虑句型语法搭配语境等因素。最后通读一遍检查验证。

四阅读理解(共 20 小题;每小题 15 分,满分 30 分)

17 阅读下列短文, 从各题所给的 ABCD 四个选项中选出最佳选项

Sunshine Club

For young people from 12 to 18 years old

Include games, music, dancing and more

Every Saturday:6:30 am-9:30 pm

28 Oxford Street, London

Tel: 76239652

Price: Just £3

a time

Cartoon Museun

Come and see the best of British cartoon art There is something for everyone, including popular cartoon characters and a great shop full of funny books and cards

Price: free

Opening times: Tuesday- Saturday 10:30 am-5:30 pm Sunday 11:00 am-6:00 pm

Tel: 65235873

Cox's Hotel

Tel: 87058366

E-mail:info@coxshotelcouk Website:wwwcoxshotelcouk

Opening times: Coffee shop:9:00 am-6:00 pm Every day

Tea room:10:30 am-5:30 pm Monday- Thursday

Pub(小酒吧) :8:00 am-11:30 pm Friday- Saturday

Hamilton Zoo

Over 600 animals: tigers, pandas…

Opening hours:9:00 am-5:00 pm Monday- Sunday

An adult: £15

A child (under 12 years old) : £10

Tel: 23653692

(1) If Mary wants to join the Sunshine Club, she can call

A 87058366 B 23653692

C 65235873

D 76239652

(2) Which of the following people can join the Sunshine Club?

A A 10-year-old kid B A 14-year-old kid

C A 19-year-old man D A 30-year-old woman

(3) Where can we get funny cards?

A In the Cartoon Museum B At Cox's Hotel

C In the Sunshine Club D In the Hamilton Zoo

(4) Which is the right time to go to the pub at Cox's Hotel?

A 9:00 am-6:00 pm on Friday B 8:30 am-11:30 pm on Friday

C 8:00 am-11:30 pm on Saturday D 8:00 am-11:30 pm on Thursday

(5) If Jim and his 5-year-old son want to the Hamilton Zoo, they should pay

A £10

£15
£25

£4

【答案】 (1) D (2) B (3) A (4) B (5) C

【考点】广告布告类,说明文

【解析】【分析】本文是俱乐部,博物馆,酒店和动物园的广告。

- (1) 细节题。根据 Sunshine Club 信息栏中 Tel: 76239652 可知,如果玛丽想加入阳光俱乐部, 她可以打电话 76239652,故选 D。
- (2) 推理题。根据 Sunshine Club 信息栏中 For young people from 12 to 18 years old 可知 14 岁的孩子可以参加根据 Sunshine Club, 故选 B。
- (3)细节题。根据 Cartoon Museum 信息栏中 There is something for everyone, including popular cartoon characters and a great shop full of funny books and cards 可知 Cartoon Museum 可以得到有趣的卡片,故选 A。
- (4) 推理题。根据 Cox's Hotel 信息栏中 Pub(小酒吧):8:00 am-11:30 pm Friday-Saturday ,可知周五上午 8:30 到晚上 11:30 小酒馆营业,故选 B。
- (5)细节题。根据 Hamilton Zoo 的信息栏内容 An adult: £15A child (under 12 years old): £10,可知 Jim 和 5 岁的儿子要花费的是,£15+£10= £25,故选 C。
- 【点评】考查阅读理解。本文涉及细节题推断题,细节题要注意从文中寻找答案;推断题需要联系上下文,推断出需要的信息。

18 阅读下列短文, 从各题所给的 ABCD 四个选项中选出最佳选项

Recently I had a trip to Sydney with my parents We visited the Wildlife Park

The Wildlife Park has lots of different animals Some are native(当地的) to Australis and can only be found there There are more than 500 animals there, including kangaroos, koalas(考拉)and crocodiles(鳄鱼) They are kept in their natural environment I like the Wildlife Park better than a zoo In zoos, most of the animals are in cages(笼子)

We first spent some time with the kangaroos We could touch and feel them It was very exciting to be so close to them There were koalas there too They looked very cuddly(令人 想拥抱的) Although we couldn't carry koalas, I could take a photo with one It is a wonderful souvenir(纪念品) of my holiday in Sydney

The Wildlife Park has plenty of freshwater crocodiles and saltwater crocodiles Some

of them are very big and scary(吓人的)with huge teeth! I did not want to get too close to them

There was also a bird show The keepers(饲养员)showed us different species(种类)of birds I saw an old parrot(鹦鹉) It could "talk" and made a great impression on me I enjoy the trip very much There was so much to see

(1) The Wildlife Park is

A in Sydney

B in

Cairo

C in

Athens

D in Rome

- (2) What is a wonderful souvenir of the writer's holiday?
- A A parrot that could talk
- B A chance to feed a koala
- C A photo with a koala
- D Food for the kangaroos
- (3) Why didn't the writer want to get very close to the crocodiles?
- A They lived in water
- B The writer was afraid of them
- C The writer did not want to feed them D The writer did not like the smell of saltwater
- (4) Which of the following is true?
- A The kangaroos are kept in cages in the Wildlife Park
- B The writer traveled to the Wildlife Park alone
- C The writer went to see koalas first
- D The writer watched a bird show
- (5) After visiting the Wildlife Park, the writer felt

A bored

B unhappy

C excited

D hopeless

【答案】 (1) A (2) C (3) B (4) D (5) C

【考点】日常生活类,记叙文

【解析】【分析】本文介绍作者和家人去悉尼的所见所闻所感。

- (1) 细节题。根据 Recently I had a trip to Sydney with my parents We visited the Wildlife Park, 可知野生动物园在悉尼, 故选 A。
- (2)细节题。根据 I could take a photo with one It is a wonderful souvenir(纪念品) of my holiday in Sydne,可知一张和树熊的照片是作家假期的一个很好的纪念品,故选 C。
- (3) 细节题。根据 Some of them are very big and scary(吓人的)with huge teeth! I did not want to get too close to them 可知作家不想离鳄鱼很近,因为他害怕鳄鱼,故选 B。

- (4) 推理题。根据 There was also a bird show The keepers(饲养员) showed us different species(种类) of birds I saw an old parrot,可知作者看来鸟展,故选 D。
- (5) 推理题。根据 I enjoy the trip very much There was so much to see, 可知在参观了野生动物园后,作者感到兴奋,故选 C。
- 【点评】考查阅读理解。本文涉及细节题推断题,细节题要注意从文中寻找答案;推断题需要联系上下文,推断出需要的信息。

19 阅读下列短文,从各题所给的 ABCD 四个选项中选出最佳选项

Every year thousands of young people in England finish school and then take a year off before they start work or go to university Some young people go to other countries and work as volunteers

Volunteers give their time to help people For example, they work in schools or hospitals, or they do something helpful for the environment

Paul, 18, comes from Wales Next year he wants to go to university to study Chinese, but now he's living in Belize Paul says, "I'm working with other people here to save the coral reefs(珊瑚礁) in the sea near Belize The reefs here are beautiful, but if the sea water is very polluted, the coral will die I'm helping to do research on the coral and the fish that live around the reefs All over the world, coral reefs are dying We need to do something about the problem before it's too late I'm staying with a family here and I help do same housework I don't get any money, but that's OK I love my work here, and I'm learning a lot about the people of Belizeand myself When I finish my work, I want to stay here for another three months I want to travel around Belize and Central America"

- (1) What will some young people in England do after finishing school?
- A Go to work for money B Go to other countries and work as volunteers
- C Start work in universities D Go to university in other countries
- (2) Where is Paul living now?

A England B China

C Belize

D America

- (3) What is Paul doing with other people in the sea near Belize?
- A Working to save the coral reefs B Studying Chinese in a university
- C Helping do some housework D Doing some research in Wales

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问:

https://d.book118.com/938020054107006101